




















They are only known as migrants. Bicknell’s Thrush
nests within 50 miles of the Pennsylvania border. SAP
observers can help study the distribution of these
species in the state by making careful observations.
Birdwatchers should be very careful in their
identifications of Gray-cheeked and Bicknell's thrushes.
Recent articles in Birding, Birder's World, and Living
Bird should be helpful. The most reliable field charac-
teristics are perhaps the vocalizations. The song of the
Bicknell's Thrush has been referred to as sounding like
a Veery with laryngitis. Most notably, the Bicknell's
song goes up at the end. The closing phrase of the
Bicknell's is a thin, upward note while the last phrase of
the Gray-cheeked goes somewhat downward and is
louder. Since neither species has ever been observed
nesting in the state, birders are unlikely to hear them
sing. Call notes are more likely to be experienced by
state birders. This includes birds calling while flying
overhead at night
when these birds mi-
grate. The call notes
of the two are dis-
tinctly different but
take a ittie practice
to leam. These dif-
ferences require a
practiced ear, and I
advise listening to
tapes of their songs
and calls to leam
them. I also advise
taping the call notes
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or songs in the field to confirm identification. This
might be necessary for field identification of Bicknell’s
Thrush to be accepted by PORC in the foreseeable
future.

Visually, the Bicknell's Thrush is generally
"warmer” in appearance than gray-cheeked. Most
Bicknell's Thrushes have a chestnut-colored tail which
contrasts somewhat with a brownish olive back. Gray-
cheeked Thrushes do not have a chestnut-colored tail.
Bicknell's Thrush is smaller than Gray-cheeked and has
extensive yellow coloration on its lower mandible.
Many Bicknell’s Thrushes will show contrast between
its tail and back, but southern-bound adult birds might
have worn plumage without much plumage contrast.
Observers should also be aware of similarities with
Sw. n’s Thrush, one of our state’s rarest breeders.
The young of all nightingale-thrushes (Catharus) may
be confused with each other. Care is strongly advised.
Good photographs taken in good light might be neces-
sary for proper documentation.

Thus far, we have only received eight Gray-
cheeked Thrush reports among the thousands of SAP
bird observations. Finding either thrush species is a,
relatively uncommon event in the state. Good luck!
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